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September Kindergarten Newsletter
Welcome to all of our new Kindergarten students and a ‘welcome back’ to our returning senior kindergarten students!!! We are so excited to begin a brand new school year and we are looking forward to getting to know all of our new students. At the beginning of every month, your child will be sent home with a newsletter, which will contain information about what we are learning, upcoming events, and important dates etc… Communication is so essential in building partnerships with our families. Here is what we want to let you know….

This is a wonderful year of change and possibility in the JK/SK learning continuum at Franklin. We have had change on many levels! Physically, we have a new floor in room 5 and a wonderful new outdoor classroom, which we are so excited about! The outdoor class will be used to support learning, starting with the maple key falling in the enclosure and the squirrels gathering food for winter.  There is even a family of hawks which have made a home in the trees around the school. Inquiry opportunities will be awesome! 
WELCOME TO OUR NEW EDUCATORS! :

We have a team of 5 dedicated staff that are excited to implement the new curriculum. We would like to give a warm welcome to our new Designated Early Childhood Educator (DECE) Ms. Brophy who will be joining the Full-Day Kindergarten Program at Franklin.  Ms. Brophy will be working in Mrs. Rosenberg’s class, who is excited to rejoin the kindergarten team.  Ms. Lupani will continue as our Designated Early Childhood educator (DECE) in Miss. Colacci’s class. Mrs. Strutt will be working with both classes this year, supporting student learning in areas such as music, outdoor education and physical education. We are all looking forward to working as a team with the FDK students this year!
Please feel free to check it out the new 2016 FDK curriculum at: http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/eng/curriculum/elementary/kindergarten.html
FOCUS:  This month we will primarily be focusing on getting to know our students.  We will be reinforcing expectations both in the classroom, outside and around the school.  In accordance with our new curriculum, we will begin to highlight some important skills in the areas of ‘belonging and contributing’ and ‘self-regulation and well-being’.  For example, we will begin to teach important skills such as communicating appropriately with others as well as promote independence in both the indoor and outdoor classroom setting. The Seniors will be challenged to help the Juniors as much as possible. We are learning how to manage zippers, buttons and back packs.  We are learning how to put our indoor shoes on independently and store them correctly in the cubbies, hang up our coats and have our mail baggies ready.  We are also learning bathroom routines and the importance of personal hygiene.  The children are also learning how to keep a clean and safe classroom, and how to clean up after activities. There are so many skills to learn!  You can best help your child by allowing him/her to do things as independently as possible.  
COMMUNICATION BAGS:  We will be using the large clear York Region reading bags on a regular basis.  Please check the bags everyday, and send notes etc. to us via these bags.  Please return daily even if they have no ‘mail’.

SNACKS:  Franklin is a peanut/nut safe school, and we will not accept products that say ‘may contain’ on their labels. In addition, there are students in both FDK classrooms who have allergies to other food products, such as hummus and sesame. Please do not send any products with the abovementioned food. Products that say ‘may contain’ should  not come to shool.

To promote self-regulation, the children will have opportunities to eat throughout the day whenever they feel hungry.  Please send in nutritious snacks and lunches that will give your child the energy he/she needs to get through our busy school days. Snacks such as fruit pieces, raw vegetables, crackers and cheese, cereal, juice, and granola bars are great choices.  You may want to package snacks separately from lunch and label each container as snack or lunch. Please remember that because students are in school for long periods of time, they might get hungry more often. Thank you for your consideration!
CALENDAR/STAR STUDENT:  A monthly calendar will be sent home listing when it is your child’s turn to be the “Star Student” and any other special activities for the month.  The “Star Student” will have jobs to do throughout the day such as taking down the attendance, being our line leader, etc.  They will also have a chance to share something special with the class.  Please read the bottom of each calendar to see what your child should bring in to share. Please send in ONE special item that corresponds to the monthly theme. 
HOME TOYS:  Toys from home are not permitted in the classroom. This is in order to avoid home toys getting lost or mixed in with our classroom toys. Please help to reinforce this important rule with your child!
FAMILY PICTURE
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We are requesting that families send to school a family picture that we can store in the classroom. Please note that this picture will stay in the classroom for the whole year. Its purpose is to help our students with their transition into being at school all day everyday. 
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BIRTHDAYS
If you wish to provide a special treat for the class on your child’s birthday, that would be super!  If you are sending treats, we ask that you send individualized portions so they will be easier to manage in the classroom.  Cupcakes, cookies, healthy treats (such as fruits, veggies, yogurt, popcorn etc.), or non-edible items (stickers, erasers, pencils etc.) are preferred.  Please also ensure that all food coming into our school is nut-free. Ingredients labels must also be shared in advance.
OUTDOOR RECESS
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The children will be going out for recess every day, rain or shine.  Outdoor learning is an essential part of our new program, which highlights the natural environment as a key feature in promoting exploration and inquiry.  Please make sure that your child wears appropriate clothing that they can independently put on, this includes sweaters, shoes, and/or pants that need to be buttoned. As the weather becomes colder and children begin to wear jackets/boots, please help your child practice putting on and taking off their outerwear, so they are more comfortable with getting dressed for recess. In addition to recess, the children will be participating in outdoor learning and inquiry.
Dressing Appropriately for School:

We ask you to remember the following when dressing your child for school each day:

1. Children in the kindergarten program work and play hard. Please don’t send your child to school in clothing that will inhibit them when participating in classroom activities.
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Outdoor play is an important part of the kindergarten program. Children should come to school with outdoor clothes that are appropriate for the weather. It is helpful to dress your child in layers as the weather can change throughout the day.  
3. Please label all items that your child wears to school clearly with their name/last name. As children remove layers of clothing they can easily become lost.

4. Children should have running shoes at school that they can put on and take off independently as they will be participating in gym and outdoor play regularly. Velcro running shoes are the best option.  Indoor shoes will stay in the classroom. Please stay clear of sending running shoes that have laces, unless your child can tie their laces independently.

5. Also, students should have an extra set of clothes at school in case of an accident. Please label a bag (large Ziploc bags work the best) with your child’s name on the outside. The bag should contain an extra pair of pants, a shirt, underwear, and socks. If you want this bag sent home so you can change the clothes at any point in the year, please send a note to school in your child's agenda and we will send it home with your child.

LIBRARY 
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Each child will be allowed to borrow a library book for up to one week or if time permitting can exchange it on a daily basis. The book will be placed in your child’s Library Bag and sent home in their backpack. Please make sure that they are returned to allow your child to sign-out a new book (please keep in mind that the book does not have to be returned every week, if your child chooses to hold on to it for another week to reread the story).

SUPPLY DONATIONS:  We greatly appreciate any donations you wish to send in.  Please note these are on a volunteer basis only.  Kleenex and Ziplock baggies (all sizes) are used in large quantities throughout the year and are greatly appreciated. Thank you!!!!!  


               

Drama/outdoor items: If you have any items that can be donated to our drama and kitchen centres (i.e. old toys, plastic food, puppets) we would happily accept. Our drama centres transform into different places over the course of the year (i.e. airports, salons, restaurants, post office etc..) so any creative items are welcome! Also, if your children have outgrown any larger items we can in our new outdoor pen (i.e. Little Tykes structures, bird houses, balls, outdoor toys, we will gladly accept them. Thank you!
PICTURE DAY! Smile! Our school Picture Day is on October 4th! Please make sure you send your child to school in their best attire.  Forms will be sent out in the coming weeks to select your individual shot preferences and a class photo will be taken. Retake day is on November 3rd.
REMINDERS: 
September 26th: PA Day (No School)

September 29th: Terry Fox Run

September 30th: Scanlon Creek Field Trip (more info to follow…)

SCHOOL CASH ONLINE $$$: Don’t forget to sign up online using the links of the school website and your child’s student number. If you do not have your child’s student number, please let us know and we will be happy to provide it for you.
SCHOOL HOURS: 8:15am-2:45pm

LUNCH: 12:05pm-1:05pm

DISMISSAL: 2:45pm

Walking children are dismissed outside of the red gym doors. Children who take the bus are escorted to their bus lines by their bus buddies. Please always notify your child’s teacher of any changes.
Please call the Absence Reporting System (1-855-203-2998) ahead of time if you know your child will be away.
We look forward to partnering with you in your child’s education! Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any questions/concerns about your child.  You can reach us at extension 105 for Ms. Colacci and 104 for Mrs. Rosenberg.
Sincerely,

The Kindergarten Team

Miss Colacci, Mrs. Rosenberg, Ms Lupani, Ms Brophy, and Mrs. Strutt
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“The richness and quality of the

experiences in Kindergarten contribute

to the child’s development as a life long

learner.”

-Gatze 1991
